WESTERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY

Special Meeting, 3 May 2011, 4:00 p.m.

Sandburg Lounge - University Union

A C T I O N   M I N U T E S

SENATORS PRESENT: P. Anderson, B. Clark, L. Conover, G. Delany-Barmann, D. DeVolder, L. Erdmann, S. Haynes, J. McNabb, L. Miczo, K. Pawelko, C. Pynes, S. Rahman, M. Singh, B. Thompson, D. Yoder
Ex-officio: Ken Hawkinson, Associate Provost; Tej Kaul, Parliamentarian

SENATORS ABSENT: R. Hironimus-Wendt, M. Hoge, D. Hunter, N. Made Gowda, P. Rippey, I. Szabo, T. Werner
GUESTS: Virginia Boynton, Judi Dallinger, Jim LaPrad, Angela Lynn, Russ Morgan, Bill Polley, Steve Rock, Jim West, Ron Williams
Chairperson DeVolder informed senators that the purpose of the special meeting was to complete the remaining agenda items that were unable to be considered at the last regular Faculty Senate meeting of the year on April 26. He asked senators to consider, however, whether they wished to add one curricular item to the agenda that was approved by CCPI on April 28.

Motion: To add the request for change of major for Instructional Design and Technology to the end of the agenda (Thompson/Erdmann)

Chairperson DeVolder explained that in order for an item to be added to the agenda, it must be approved by two-thirds of the senators present.

MOTION APPROVED 13 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

I. Reports of Committees and Councils

A. Council for Admission, Graduation, and Academic Standards 

(Bill Polley, Chair)

1. Review of Changes to Admissions Procedures for Fall 2011 and Proposed Admissions Criteria for Fall 2012

Dr. Polley reported that the changes approved by CAGAS and Faculty Senate for fall 2011 are proceeding well, and both CAGAS and the Office of Academic Services are happy with the way they are going. He stated that OAS is close to reaching its target of 400 students, and that hasn’t happened for quite some time. Admissions numbers are for fall 2011 also up based upon housing deposits.

Dr. Polley stated that when CAGAS approved the changes for fall 2011 in November, they justified those with the best data available at the time with the understanding that the Council would use this academic year to do more research and look deeper into WIU’s admissions in order to make recommendations for fall 2012. He informed senators that, in consultation with the Office of Academic Services and the Office of Admissions, CAGAS is recommending that WIU move to a “profile model” for publishing admissions requirements on the website and in the catalog rather than the current language stating that students with a 20 ACT and 2.5 GPA are regular admits and that a sliding scale is applied if students are deficient in one of those areas. Dr. Polley pointed out that the sliding scale, commonly known as “the grid,” is not defined in the published material. He stated that CAGAS is recommending that changes made to the grid for fall 2011 remain as well as changing a couple of cells from automatic admits to OAS admits. Dr. Polley stated that CAGAS thinks students who fall within these cells on the grid would really benefit from being in the OAS program and that it makes WIU’s admissions standards marginally tighter and better. He stated that OAS is expected to become slightly more selective over time with these admissions changes.

CAGAS proposes that rather than the 20/2.5/sliding scale, Western profile the middle 50 percent and median figures for incoming freshmen in terms of ACT and high school GPAs because that information tells potential students where WIU’s freshmen fall within the range. A statement will be included encouraging students who fall below the 50 percent range to submit additional materials such as a personal essay and letters of recommendation with their admissions requests. Dr. Polley noted that in the past when students did not immediately provide the supporting evidence, the decision regarding their admission would sometimes be deferred, which was one of the things the Noel-Levitz consultant did not like about Western’s admissions process. Dr. Polley stated that one of the advantages of publishing the profile will be that students are told up front that if they fall below the profile, they are encouraged to submit supporting documents right away; students’ applications will not be deferred while they are asked to submit information since they are being asked up front. Dr. Polley stated that the changes being proposed for fall 2012 are quite minor, adding that CAGAS did not want to make two big changes in a row without seeing the results from the fairly substantial fall 2011 changes. 
Senator Thompson asked if there is a limit to the number of students that can be helped through the Office of Academic Services. 

2. Proposed Revision of Academic Integrity Policy

B. Committee on Committees

(Gloria Delany-Barmann, Chair)

Motion: To adjourn (Haynes)
The Faculty Senate adjourned at 4:35 p.m.   
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